Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
15 November 2022

Conference Call

Members Present: Christopher Short, Roberta McHatton, Brian Gonzales, Theo Petrides, Horacio Pugliese 
Member(s) Absent or Excused:  None
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director), David Kumpula (Secretary)
Other Members: 

Start Time: 
1:33 PM EDT

Close Time: 
 2:34 PM EDT

Agenda:
2022 Conference Planning
Old Business
The Board members recognized and welcomed new member Horacio Pugliese.  
ILDA 2022 Conference Debrief: 
General:  The Board discussed the recent ILDA conference in a rough SWOT format.
Areas for improvement included:  

· Streaming (if any) needs to be approved.

· There were not as many live laser presentations as prior conferences.  The Board discussed how to rectify this in future years.  

· Additional ILDA/Sponsor coordination would be useful to ensure adequate time is available for the meeting and other issues.  The Board agreed a contract with sponsors should be secured in the future to ensure responsibilities and limitations are understood by all parties. 

· More time for related laser discussions/presentations such as artistic and technical discussions was desired.  

Strengths: 

· Sollinger's announcement regarding integration of IDN drew positive attention to IDN.

· Streaming: Although streaming needs to be addressed specifically in the future, limited streaming of the conference was and could be positive from an adoption/advertising aspect.

· ER Productions was welcoming and well organized as a sponsor.
Category A Shows:  Patrick Murphy communicated that he will be discussing the draft of the Category A show at LDI.  ANSI .10 integration is desired.
Liability Insurance for Lasershow Providers:  Patrick Murphy is scheduled to meet with an insurance representative at LDI next week.  The goal is to have an insurer available for laserists within the US.  Outside the US would be a plus if possible, but is not the immediate focus.
Election Notes:  Christine Jenkin raised some concerns about the voting process as managed this year.  Patrick responded to the Board with his examination of ILDA's Bylaws in regards to ILDA Board/President elections.  In general, the Bylaws were properly followed validating that the proper process was followed.
ILDA Business Continuity Plan:  Brian Gonzales expressed his desire to plan over the coming months for major future events that will impact ILDAs future.
2022 ILDA Special Recognition:  Patrick Murphy with the Board's approval is working on plaques to thank people for their efforts in support of the conference.
2023 ILDA Membership Dues:  Patrick raised a concern that dues have not been increased for many years and have not kept pace with inflation.  The Board generally agreed that annual dues should reflect inflation and current costs.
New Business
Upcoming Board Meetings:  The Board discussed the schedule for upcoming Board meetings and agreed the second Wednesday of every month at 1:30PM ET.
Flicker Account for Conference Pictures:  Christopher Short agreed to look into setting this up a Flicker account for people to post their ILDA conference pictures.
Next Meeting: December 2022 meeting will be on Thursday December 14th at 1:30PM.
Close: MOTION:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzales and seconded by Roberta McHatton. The motion passed by all Board members present.
